
Finish Line in Sight: 
  When someone is running a marathon, (something I have never done), I can only imagine the feeling of 
seeing the finish line appear in the distance. All the effort, and struggle to finish, and you know it’s only a little more 
before you reach the goal. I can say that I definitely have felt that way about raising the money to help our church 
buy land in pacata. Lots of effort and struggle, but it is a relief to be able to see the finish line in sight. With a little 
over $10,000 left, we only have couple of weeks to be able to reach our goal. We are trying to push hard in this last 
stretch and trusting the Lord to meet the need. It has truly been amazing to see the generosity of God’s people and 
His blessing during this project, and we are very grateful. We would like to ask you to pray, and help us during this 
last part of the race, so that we can all praise the Lord together when we reach the finish line. If you would like to 
help us reach our goal, please let us know by writing at ktwbmw73@gmail.com and you can send your offering to 
Vision Baptist Missions Inc., C/O Bolivia Land Fund, P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville Ga 30534.  

Next Steps: 
  During our time in the ministry, it has always been a great joy to see people grow in their spiritual lives. 
Although it can be difficult sometimes to help people in this process, we try to encourage them, and give the 
opportunity to take the next step in their lives. This year, in our first church, we made a plan to help people with this 
process. The three main steps that we want them to take is that of Salvation / Evangelizing, Growth / Discipleship 
and Ministry / Services. Once every two months we are dedicating the last Sunday to focus on one of these. The end 
of January we focused on salvation and evangelizing encouraging everyone to share the gospel with someone else. 
We had two Sundays of training on how to witness and then handed out a questionnaire, giving them the options to 
know more about salvation, learn more about witnessing, or setting a time to help them witness to someone. We 
praise the Lord for the response and interest, and pray the Lord will help them grow during this year.  

Ladies Retreat: 
 This past month, my wife Beth, Courtney, and the pastor’s wives, had a ladies retreat for all of our churches. 
They planned a Saturday to meet and have classes and fellowship to encourage the ladies in their spiritual lives. The 
theme of the retreat was “Focused”, being focused on their own spiritual lives, marriage, and children. The three 
options for the classes were singles, married and mothers. In all they had close to fifty in attendance and many that 
were blessed by this time. One of the ladies that Beth invited was Paola. We meet her as a guide at one of the 
museums here in our city. Beth has invited her many time and she finally came to one of our activities. She has since 
come to several of the ladies meetings at the church, and even a few services. She is not a Christian yet so pray for 
her that she will continue to be open to the gospel.  

Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray that the remainder of the money we need will come in, for the land in Pacata.  
2. Pray for Paola and her salvation. 
3. Pray for our upcoming pastor’s and men’s retreat that we will have next month. 
4. Pray for the men that the Lord is allowing us to train for the ministry.  
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